[bookmark: _Hlk88076487]Southminster Presbyterian Church
[bookmark: _Hlk127877562][bookmark: _Hlk65015108]Trinity Sunday/Memorial Day
May 26, 2024
9:30 a.m. 

Find the link for the service on one of these sites:
1) on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SouthminsterGlenEllyn/  
2) our YouTube channel:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPgWICngOvkmR1OXgCG_wiA/live
3) our web site: https://www.southminsterpc.org/ 

If the video feed is interrupted during the service, we will continue to record and then post the full video on Facebook and our web site as soon as possible.  

[bookmark: _Hlk64639528][bookmark: _Hlk65015151] 	Gathering Music 	

[bookmark: _Hlk83308393]Our Photo Story today is “Memorial Day.”  

 	Welcome and Announcements
  	Lighting the Candles	(Acts 2:2)‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬
They devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and fellowship, 
to the breaking of bread and the prayers.

[bookmark: _Hlk97753666] 	Prelude

[Please remain seated while singing the opening songs.]
[bookmark: _Hlk158820702]	Hymn:   City of God              			pg. 8, gold worship supplement

[bookmark: _Hlk82086111] 	Call to Worship  	   	(Psalm 103)
[bookmark: _Hlk127277641]	Leader:	Bless the Lord, O my soul,
	People:	Let all that is within me, bless God’s holy name.
[bookmark: _Hlk71232737]	All:	Let us worship God.

 	Hymn 300:   We Are One in the Spirit   (all verses)
         (They’ll Know We Are Christians by Our Love)

 	Prayer of Confession:  (unison)		
[bookmark: _Hlk166678311]Lord God, we claim your love and grace for ourselves though we confess sometimes we doubt your love. Even so, you love us even still. It is hard for us to share love and grace with those around us who are not like us, don’t share our values, and whom we judge as not up to our standards. Help us! We long to share your love and grace with all. In the name of Jesus Christ, we pray. Amen.   
	
[bookmark: _Hlk74215069]       	(Time of silence for personal prayer and confession)    	

[bookmark: _Hlk166678389]  	The Good News of Jesus Christ   	(Psalm 103)
[bookmark: _Hlk166678497] 	Leader:	The Lord is merciful and gracious;
    		slow to anger and abounding in steadfast love.
	People:	For as the heavens are high above the earth,
    		so great is his steadfast love toward those who fear him;
	Leader:	As far as the east is from the west,
    		so far he removes our transgressions from us.
	People:	In the name of Jesus Christ, we are forgiven!
	All:	Alleluia!

 	Response 288:  	Spirit of the Living God   (sing 2 times)
Spirit of the living God, fall afresh on me.
Spirit of the living God, fall afresh on me.
Melt me; mold me; fill me; use me.
Spirit of the living God, fall afresh on me.

CCLI Song # 23488
Daniel Iverson
© Words: 1935. Renewed 1963 Birdwing Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing)
Music: 1935. Renewed 1963 Birdwing Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing)
For use solely with the SongSelect® All rights reserved. 
CCLI License # 21214429

 	The Passing of the Peace                                
                                             
	Word with Children 		Blair Baldwin
	 	               Children worshiping in the sanctuary, please come forward.

As the children leave:
	I Danced in the Morning  (refrain)                                	Hymnal 157
Refrain:
Dance then, wherever you may be;
I am the Lord of the Dance, said he,
And I'll lead you all, wherever you may be,
And I'll lead you all in the dance, said he.

CCLI Song # 78529
Sydney Bertram Carter
Words: Stainer & Bell Ltd; Music: Stainer & Bell Ltd
For use solely with the SongSelect® Terms of Use. All rights reserved. www.ccli.com
CCLI License # 21214429

	Prayer for Illumination     

[bookmark: _Hlk130293746]  	Scripture Lessons: 	Isaiah 61:8-11 		Pew Bible, p. 692 (O.T.)
 	        	Matthew 13:24-30 		Pew Bible, p. 14 (N.T.)

  	Sermon:  “In the Weeds”  		Dr. Blair Nelson
[bookmark: _Hlk108088816][bookmark: _Hlk103082079]
[bookmark: _Hlk158822590]	Saying What We Believe/Affirmation of Faith  (unison)       the Apostles’ Creed) 


[bookmark: _Hlk166582720]			PCUSA Book of Order (F-1.0302)
With all Christians of the Church catholic, we affirm that the Church is “one holy catholic and apostolic.” Unity is God’s gift to the Church in Jesus Christ. Just as God is one God and Jesus Christ is our one Savior, so the Church is one because it belongs to its one Lord, Jesus Christ. 

	Hymn 340:   This Is My Song    (all verses)

	Prayers of the People and the Lord’s Prayer    
		Leader:	Lord, in your mercy, 
		People:	hear our prayers.   
The Lord’s Prayer:
Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come, 
thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread; 
and forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors; and lead us not into
temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom and the power 
and the glory, forever. Amen.

Offering of Ourselves and Our Gifts
[The offering plate is at the back of the sanctuary. Please leave your gift or pledge
in the plate on your way into or out of worship.]

[bookmark: _Hlk162434276]	Offertory Medley: Lord, I Need You and Yet Not I But Through Christ in Me	
                   		(gold supplement pgs. 31, 40) 

	*Doxology 		Hymnal #606
Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;
Praise Him all creatures here below;
Praise Him above, ye heavenly host;
Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost. Amen.

Public domain

	Prayer of Thanksgiving and Dedication  
       
	Hymn 339:   Lift Every Voice and Sing   (all verses)

	Benediction and Charge
   	Leader:	Now go and serve the Lord,
  	People: 	For we are blessed to be a blessing! Alleluia!

 	Postlude

[bookmark: _Hlk82086255][bookmark: _Hlk80803099][bookmark: _Hlk109339699][bookmark: _Hlk111715932][bookmark: _Hlk108530327][bookmark: _Hlk106363372][bookmark: _Hlk82192008][bookmark: _Hlk130294100][bookmark: _Hlk163737125][bookmark: _Hlk98488795]Participants and Technical Crew
Cr. Blair Nelson
Liturgist: Terry Kline
Greeter/Fellowship: Barb Kocinski
Musicians: Tom Anderson
Worship Associate: David Kozich
Tech support: Steve Kozich   

[bookmark: _Hlk115340644][bookmark: _Hlk164330722]The flowers today are from the Kozich family to celebrate Daniel’s birthday.


If you are online, we’re glad to have you! Using the comments section on Facebook, you can say hello, ask for words of peace, or request prayers.

If you are present for worship, following the service you are invited by the deacons to gather for in-person fellowship in the narthex. 

Sunday Morning Adult Ed. Bible Study will not meet this week or next. (Why? This week Blair will be overseeing rummage sale donations in Fellowship Hall. Next week – the rummage sale!)

You are invited to join us on Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/SouthminsterGlenEllyn/), where we have a live sharing of “Heart to Heart” with Pastor Wendy Boden at 4:20 p.m. most weeks Tuesday through Friday. This week Pastor Wendy and Elder Sarah Allen will still be visiting with our sisters and brothers in Cuba. “Heart to Heart” may be interrupted or be streamed a bit off schedule, but they’ll be trying to keep in touch as best they can.

We continue to be live on Sunday morning for worship at 9:30 a.m. (slideshow beginning at 9:15) on YouTube at
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPgWICngOvkmR1OXgCG_wiA/live
or on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/SouthminsterGlenEllyn/
If you are watching from home on Facebook, please check in and say hello so we can see that you have joined us. This is one way to make worship less “remote” and strengthen community at Southminster.
The live video will appear about 15 minutes before the scheduled start time. 
If for any reason the feed falters, rest assured that a recording will be posted to Facebook and You Tube as soon as possible.

[bookmark: _Hlk121484615]You can also find links to recordings of the weekday sessions, special services, and Sunday worship posted on our web site: https://www.southminsterpc.org/ or by going to our YouTube channel:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPgWICngOvkmR1OXgCG_wiA/videos
[bookmark: _Hlk165033523]
Photo Stories/PowerPoints help us feel connected! 
Photo Stories/PowerPoints help us prepare for worship, connect with one another, and make sure that our at-home people get both sound and sight. Here’s the next opportunity for you to share your photos:
   June 2: “Cuba” - members of the mission team, please share some of the photos you take 
      during your visit to our sister church. Send photos by this Thursday, May 30.

Send photos to our dedicated email address, used just for photos: 
PhotoStory@Southminsterpc.org. (If you only have hard copies of your photos, please leave them in the photo box on Pastor Wendy’s desk, labeled with your name and the date they are to be used. 
[bookmark: m_-2852601194967189304__Hlk132360388][bookmark: _Hlk153880095]

Reminder: This Wednesday, May 29, eNotes will go out, but it is also the deadline for the June Dialog!


[bookmark: _Hlk135908726][bookmark: _Hlk155638715]Notes from Blair Nelson:  
Adult Education: Our next after-worship adult Bible class will be June 9. Join us then as we continue to hear what Matthew has to say about Jesus and the Kingdom of God.  

Men of Southminster:  When shall we meet next? Please watch for an email from Blair N. about dates for our next get together. 

Youth & Youth Mission Team:  We need folks to help with intake immediately after worship, so please head down to Fellowship Hall right after the service. We also need folks to help sort and price on Thursday or Friday evening this week, May 30 & 31. Then, we need all hands at church at 7:00 a.m. on Saturday for set up. The rummage sale/car wash goes to 3:00 p.m., then we put it all away (prepare to be there until 4:00ish). On Sunday we do it again, beginning immediately after worship.  

Youth, watch for an email asking for availability dates for youth events in June and July. 
Mission Team, watch for an email about dates for a pre-trip meeting. 

Rummage Sale!!   Intake of donations begins immediately after worship today and continues the following week right up to the sale. Price stickers are available on the name-tag counter. No need to price clothes or books. Donate just about anything you wish, but please no electronics or infant furniture such as cribs or highchairs. We could use some help setting up if you can spare the time and muscle on Saturday, June 1, at 7:00 a.m.

[bookmark: _Hlk166846784]The sale/car wash runs this Saturday, June 1, 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and then next Sunday, June 2, 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Come, shop, get your ride scrubbed, and support our Youth Mission Team, heading to Dexter, ME, June 20-30 for a week of workcamp, doing home repairs and painting for folks who cannot do it themselves, all in the name of Christ and Southminster.  


From the Mission Ministry: Last call for “Gifts Grow”! 
All this month you have had the opportunity to contribute to our missions through a program we call “Gifts Grow,” with your gifts matched by the Mission Ministry up to a total of $5,400 for the entire event. Our missions are Bridge Communities, Cuba Sister Church, DuPage PADS, Metropolitan Family Services, People’s Resource Center, Walk-In Ministry, World Relief, and the Youth Mission Trip.
Matching funds are capped at $300 per family, $1,000 per organization, and $5,400 total. Be sure your donation indicates which mission(s) you are supporting; all donations must be received by this Friday - May 31.


From the Worship Ministry: 
The flower chart for the remainder of 2024 is posted in the narthex, and there are still a number of Sundays available. (Some dates available this summer: June 30, July 14 and 21, August 4.) Please sign up in person or email Sarah Allen, sarah.cleland.allen@gmail.com with your choice of flower dates and honoree. Flowers remain $35.00 per arrangement. Thank you for your support of the Flower Ministry at Southminster.  
[bookmark: _Hlk146140413]

Jubilee Bucks: 
Thanks to all who have ordered gift cards! So far this year we have made $764.54 in "free" money for our church! Next chance to order is next Sunday, June 2.  


Donations for PRC (People’s Resource Center):  
Many thanks to all who contribute to People’s Resource Center! The need is definitely there! In one week in late April, they served 544 families. This is about the weekly average. Each family received over 60 pounds of food- pasta, rice, canned corn, soup, tomato sauce, tuna, cereal, salad greens, apples, squash, potatoes, bread, pastries, meat, milk, eggs, and other assorted items. 544 families at 60 pounds each equals over 30,000 pounds of food a week! Our donations do help make a difference!
 
PRC has provided a list of the items that are most needed. Copies are printed on bright green paper and are in the stand on the nametag shelf (main hallway – across from the offices). You can view the list online at the PRC website: https://www.peoplesrc.org/give-food-or-goods/. Many thanks to all who continue to support PRC’s mission to meet our communities’ needs, neighbor to neighbor.


Community News
The Vietnam Traveling Memorial Wall is coming to College of DuPage from Wednesday, May 29, to Sunday, June 2, in Fawell Lot C. Admission is free.
Hours: 
Wednesday, May 29 – 2:00-8:00 p.m.
May 30 to June 2 – 9:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m.
[bookmark: _Hlk135131397]The Wall is hosted by Glen Ellyn American Legion, Post 3, and sponsored by the Village of Glen Ellyn and the College of DuPage


Care Notes: “In everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God.” -Philippians 4:6 
Even though we aren’t all together for worship, we are still collecting prayer requests! Please email or leave a message on our answering machine at 630-469-9149 if you won’t be present to fill out a prayer request slip.

[bookmark: _Hlk155638875]Friends,
You are all invited to offer prayer for people whether they are members or not. It would be a joy and very helpful to know how people are doing. If you have submitted a person to be prayed for, please send an update to the office once in a while. Thank you! Pastor Wendy

New requests and updates are italicized in our prayer list.
[bookmark: _Hlk156553685][bookmark: _Hlk138162805][bookmark: _Hlk150856549][bookmark: _Hlk135909715][bookmark: _Hlk153809572][bookmark: _Hlk167354342][bookmark: _Hlk139019122][bookmark: _Hlk139627531][bookmark: _Hlk141787143][bookmark: _Hlk143163431][bookmark: _Hlk145587190][bookmark: _Hlk151035353][bookmark: _Hlk161838755][bookmark: _Hlk155257940][bookmark: _Hlk167354411][bookmark: _Hlk133569564]
Joys and Concerns       
The flowers today are from the Kozich family to celebrate Daniel’s birthday.
We give thanks to God for joys:      
  - For our Cuba Mission Team being able to visit and worship with our sisters and brothers in Guanabacoa
  - Successful back surgery for Louanne Jourdan, who is now at Marianjoy for 4 weeks
  - Coach Zo Zapel's U of I rowers had a successful final regatta of the season.
  - Kayla Schmidt’s graduation from Illinois State University with a Bachelor’s degree in elementary education. She’s now looking for a position.
  - Donna Marton’s brother, Richard, whose foot is healing. 
We pray for the whole world and our nation: 
  - Peace for our college campuses and in the Middle East
  - Peace for Haiti and Sudan; Hamas, Israel, the people of Palestine, and the tangle of interests in the Middle East; Ukraine and Russia
  - Pray for our President and our legislative and judicial bodies
  - Pray for those affected by violent weather/tornadoes through the Midwest and Southeast 
  - We pray for an end to gun violence in our nation. On just one day – this past Sunday, May 19 – there were 92 incidents of gun violence in 25 states, killing 28 people and wounding 78 others. Go to the Gun Violence Archive to see current statistics for shootings in our country.
  - We pray for our nation as we continue to wrestle with race relations.
  - We continue to pray for peace in the world
Blessed are those who mourn: 
  - For the families and friends of Ruth, Grace, Ed, Dan, and those we name in our hearts and hold dear.
We lift up those who are affected by cancer, as well as their support systems: 
Please help us pray for your family and friends by updating your loved ones’ information with the church office. We support them and you in their journey. 
  - We continue to pray for: Frank B., Katie B., Pam G., Tom G., Frank L., Jean K., Jan M., Nikki M., Rebecca M., Tim O., Laura P., Gerry S., Marta S., Meagan S., Beverly W., Shelayne, and others we name in our hearts.  
We pray for all who are recovering or dealing with mental or physical health or other challenges:
  - Ann Anderson’s mother-in-law, who is in the hospital
  - Barb Doppelt’s sister-in-law, Michaele, recovering from knee replacement surgery 
  - Barb’s Aunt Ruth, who fell and has a broken hip among other continuing health issues
  - Brandon, a young man with liver damage
  - Prayers for all who are looking for meaningful employment
   - Mya, an 11-year-old who is suffering from an auto immune disease
  - All those who have medical concerns and upcoming medical procedures  - Isabella, awaiting a kidney donor
  - Oaklen, a grandchild of a friend of Tricia Smith, who has birth defects
  - Sandy Phee asks prayers for Linda Talaga, who is now blind in both eyes.
  - Prayers for healing, strength, and peace for Dan, a neighbor of Ann Anderson  
  - All those who are experiencing chronic pain.
  - For those who are depressed
  - Jim Smith, at Brookdale, and all who are in care centers 
  - Difficult marriages
  - We continue prayers for those in hospice care: Gail Johnston at Du Page Convalescent Center (If you send a card to Gail, please mail it to Andrea Schmidt, whose address is in the directory.); former President Jimmy Carter.
We pray for the Jeremiah 29 discernment task force and all of us as we seek God’s will for Southminster in the 21st century. May we all be attentive to the Holy Spirit’s leading.
Prayers for our worshiping community as we discern together God’s call on SPC for the 21st century.

Caring for you!    
Our Congregational Care Committee is ready to assist in time of need. If you need assistance from the Congregational Care Ministry or Helping Hands in May/June call Lynn Ferino (630-272-2269). You may call Pastor Wendy Boden (see note below) or call your deacon if you need help from the church.

While Pastor Wendy Boden is in Cuba with the mission team, she may be able to receive phone calls and messages, but she may be able to respond immediately. For pastoral care closer to home(!), contact Dr. Blair Nelson at 630-917-6035 or blair@southminsterpc.org.


Regular Office Schedule: The church office is closed on Mondays and Wednesdays.
Barb’s regular schedule is to be in the office Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays from approximately 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. while her son attends his day program on those days. Mondays and Wednesdays she works from home.


Grace and peace to you! Remember that we love God, neighbor, and one another. Our address is 680 South Park Blvd., Glen Ellyn, IL 60137 if you would like to set up an online account with your bank or mail in your pledge. Online giving through Vanco is also now an option –for details contact Ron Birchall. 


Dates to remember this week: 
Sunday, May 26
  Worship at 9:30 a.m. - in person and also live on Facebook; Dr. Blair Nelson 
     preaching
  In-person Fellowship in the Narthex following the meeting
  No staff meeting, Confirmation, or Adult Ed.
  Start bringing rummage sale donations to Fellowship Hall after worship
Monday, May 27 – Memorial Day
Monday-Friday – Bring rummage sale donations to Fellowship Hall throughout 
     the week. If you don’t have a key to the church, call the office (630-469-9149) or 
     Blair N (630-917-6035) to be sure someone is here to let you in.
Tuesday-Friday – Pastor Wendy’s Heart to Heart on Facebook live at 4:20 p.m. 
     (Pastor Wendy Boden and the Cuba Mission Team will be streaming Heart to 
     Heart from Cuba. There may be interruptions or scheduling irregularities, but she 
     will try to do Heart to Heart as best she can while the team is there.)
Tuesday, May 28
  A.A. meets at 7:30 p.m. upstairs
Wednesday, May 29
  eNotes go out, but it is also the deadline for the June Dialog
Thursday, May 30
  No Young Adults Online 
Friday, May 31
  Last day of “Gifts Grow”
  A.A. meets at 6:30 p.m. upstairs
Saturday, June 1
  Rummage Sale set-up starts at 7:00 a.m.
  Rummage Sale/Car Wash 8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.
Next Sunday, June 2
  Worship at 9:30 a.m. - in person and also live on Facebook; Communion
  In-person Fellowship in the Narthex following the meeting
  Staff Meeting at 10:45 a.m. in the Pastor’s Office  
  Start setting up for rummage sale as soon as possible after worship and when 
     the parking lot is clear
  Rummage Sale/Car Wash 11:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m.


Bearing Fruit – May 26, 2024
More than a rummage sale!

The early months of the year bring a number of interesting and unusual events in the life of our congregation: Chili/Soup Cook-Off, Talent Show, and the big event next weekend, Rummage Sale. Of course, there are many other events in our church life, but what these have in common is that they are all fundraisers for the Youth Mission Trip. 

Every summer, our youth spend a week at a work camp hosted by Group Mission Trips. It is a week of work helping upgrade the homes of folks who need some help. We have painted houses, built stairs, decks, and wheelchair ramps, done roofing, and even hung drywall. We don’t do this alone. These camps include hundreds of teenagers and adults from churches all over the country. The work crew at each home is intentionally made up of people from different churches. Nothing helps you get to know new folks faster than doing a home repair project together. Group’s staff members provide a spiritually nurturing program that fills the time we are not on-site working for our residents, including morning and evening programs and material used on-site during our lunchtime devotions. 

This summer our team is heading to Dexter, Maine, June 20-30. By the end of that camp, that community will have benefited from thousands of hours of labor by the workcampers. Our youth (and the adults who go along) will have labored to show God’s love to folks in need and their fellow campers. They will have been drawn into a deeper connection to God, made lots of new friends, and learned the value and joy of service by bearing the fruit of God’s love.

Please support our Youth Mission Team by donating rummage items this coming week. Our Fellowship Hall will begin to receive donations right after coffee fellowship and by arrangement all this week by connecting with Blair Nelson, our Minister of Youth and Adult Discipleship (call him at 630-917-6035). Don’t forget to stop by and purchase a new-found “treasure” and get your car washed next Saturday and Sunday, June 1 and 2, or our rain dates June 8 and 9. 

Please also pray for the team as they prepare to travel and work. Our 2024 Youth Mission Team is Sam and Jake Falkman, Lauren Hammer, Landon Behm, Noah Salins, Kevin and Parin Schmidt, Kathy Sanders, Nalani Johnson, and Blair Nelson.
